SLMC

General Membership Meeting

 Monday, January 21, 2008
Call meeting to order

The monthly membership meeting of the St. Luke’s Men’s Club was called to order by President Rico Silvas at 7:30 p.m. 

Prayer & Pledge

President Silvas introduced our new parish priest Fr. Edvin Rodriguez and asked him to deliver an opening prayer. Next, club member Sam Noriega was invited to lead members present in a pledge of allegiance to our flag.  

Welcome new members and guests

President Silvas returned to the microphone and welcomed all our guests and new members and invited them to join him to be recognized. Four new members came forward and introduced themselves and were awarded a round of applause. They were Henry Gutierrez, Everett Hummel, Wally Fields, and Joseph Espita. President Silvas thanked these men for joining us and the Club members who invited them and he encouraged all of them to get involved with our club activities.      

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Next, Club members celebrating their birthdays in January were invited to join the President to receive a birthday song and a gift of evening raffle tickets. Twenty members’ names were announced from the Club’s birthday roster. Of those named seven were present to receive their special attention. The most senior member was 88 years young Charles Cilfone. 

Introduction of our cooking team

President Silvas presented head chef Leonard Hebert and invited him to introduce his cooking team for the evening. He recognized and thanked Greg Shean, Jack Reigel, Ben Olenick, Charles Rockwood, Steve Kelly and Emilio Rojo. A round of applause was delivered to these volunteers as a sign of appreciation for preparing a delicious meatloaf dinner with all the trimmings.   

Minutes of the previous meeting conducted on December 17 were next presented by Secretary, David Keller. Copies of these minutes had been distributed prior to the meeting for members to review and they were also encouraged to have examined these minutes on the club’s Internet home page. Hearing no corrections or additions from the membership President Silvas asked for a motion to accept these minutes, which was provided by Terry Sparrow and Larry Dreyer then approved by all.  

Treasurer’s Report for December was next presented by Club Treasurer, Greg Shean. He previously distributed copies prior to the meeting and members were encouraged to review the financial status of the Club. He stated that December was the fourth month of our fiscal year and reflected a year–to-date profit of $1,769.15 over budget. Hearing no corrections a motion to accept this report was made by Charles Rockwood, seconded by Peter Rangel and passed by all present.     

Club Correspondence that had been received since the December meeting was next delivered by Secretary David Keller. A printed summary of this correspondence was distributed in advance of the meeting for members to review. The secretary stated we had received twenty-seven more letters from students inviting the club to participate in the Walter Gerlach Livestock Auction. In addition, he reported we had received three corporate table reservations along with their checks for our 2008 WGD.      

Guest Speaker was not scheduled for the meeting. 

Old Business:

(   Life Time Membership Award – President Silvas called Dr. Charles Rockwood to the microphone and presented him with his Life Time Membership Award. Due to business travel Dr. Rockwood was unable to accept this medallion at the Christmas dinner dance in December. Dr Rockwood thanked the Club for this great honor and expressed his sincere pride being a part of this organization. President Silvas also recognized Sam Haynes and Alfredo Avila as recent 2007 recipients of this prestigious award.      
(
501 Entity Update – Chairman Don O’Brien had no report at this time. 

· Family Detention Ministries – Vice President Matt Mora again thanked members for their generosity and announced that $155 was donated along with $200 from the Club for a total of $355 to go along with the many toys presented for this worthwhile cause. 
· January 27th Activity – Greg Shean reported that next Sunday at 10:30 a.m. the membership was invited to join him, his wife Gloria, and Don O’Brien to provide a Sunday meal to the homeless living under the bridge. He thanked all those who donated undergarments and hygiene items for this event and welcomed any volunteers.    
· Capital Campaign Status Update – Chairman Don O’Brien indicated he would call Joe Sanchez to schedule a meeting to review the proposed revised building plans.   

· Father Edvin Rodriquez – was introduced to the Club by Fr. Jim Barlow. He stated that Fr, Edvin was recently ordained on December 8th and his first assignment as a priest would be here at St. Luke’s. On behalf of the Club, President Silvas welcomed Fr. Edvin and presented him a $200 check to help him get comfortable in his new home.       

 New Business:  

      ●
None 
Reports by Appointed Officers: 

   Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no report.

Chaplain – Nat Chavez was not present due to stent surgery in brain and had no report. 

   Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report. 

Inventory Control – Steve Kelly thanked RC Contreras, Greg Shean, Emilio Rojo, Bobby Margo, and several others for helping last Saturday to conduct the Club’s storeroom cleanup and inventory for the WGD. He announced two large pots were missing and he asked for members to assist in locating them. Sam Noriega indicated he might have one.     

 Membership – Eric Johnson was not present and had no report. 

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and had no report. 

Reports by Standing Committees:
Special Projects – Chairman Ralf Meneses stated their committee had received two out-of-cycle requests for financial support. First, they recommended approval of $200 for the St. Luke Casino Night fundraiser conducted by the St. Luke School. Second, they have in pending for their review a request from St. Luke Spanish Choir for their February 8th fundraising event.        

Wild Game Dinner – R.C. Contreras began by announcing that their next meeting would be held Tuesday February 12th at 7 p.m. in the Family Center. Two days earlier, on January 19, a meeting had been conducted with Don Modrick and his cooking team. Other news: 

Terry Sparrow and Duffy Bowen are making special Bar-B-Q pits.     

Joey Groff – Big Buck chairman has signed out 204 of the 440 tickets for sale. The top seller by Feb.                               18 will be awarded 25% of his tickets sold. 

Alex Flores reported he had commitments for 48 tables of 10 seats and 4 tables along one side committed. If all are sold we will deposit $41,000.  

Don O’Brien reported that on Jan.13th several members joined him at the Sportsman’s Warehouse to select WGD prizes. There will be 50 items in this years auction of which 22 are guns. 

Terry Sparrow announced that he still needed pig meat for the dinner. 

Don Jungman’s surgery has been postponed and he is planning sausage making on 2/23.

R.C. announced that WGD signup sheets were at the front table and he encourages all members to signup for work.

R.C. stated that anyone needing Club letters asking for prizes should visit him after the meeting.

Lastly, R.C. presented a WGD operating budget to the membership.           

Entertainment – Mike Perez had no report but invited Ralf Meneses to deliver a summary of the financial results of the Christmas Dance. Ralf again thanked all the volunteers that help make this event a success. He announced that the dance this year showed an unexpected profit of $1,647.95.   

Audit – Bobby Margo stated that the audit had begun again with an inventory of our assets.

Christian Services – Alfredo Avila reminded members to remember the following members in their prayers; Bill Haile who hopes to have hip surgery on October, Don Jungman, Ralf Meneses, John Kotzur, and Steve Sanchez who had gall bladder surgery.        

   Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg had no report.

   Public Relations – Everett Elstak had no report.

   Scholarships – Alex Flores had no report.

   Lifetime Membership – Terry Sparrow had no report. 

Comments or announcements for the good of the club 

1.
President Silvas announced a new Bar-B-Q trailer that cost the club $4,200. He stated that Terry and Duffy were preparing it for the WGD.  

2.
Felipe Gonzales needs volunteer ticket sellers for the WGD.

3.   Peter Rangel announced he had found a SLMC badge at a restaurant – John McCauley claimed the badge.

Raffle prize drawings this month purchased seven WGD Big Bucks tickets. The winners were as follows:  1. Joey Groff 2. Savino Zuniga 3.Martin Diaz and R.C. Contreras 4. Mark Resendez, Sam Noriega and Jesse Carreon 5.Ken Green, Mark Resendez, Mark Resendez and Robert Drum 6. Dennis Fitzpatrick, Larry Ridder, Everett Hummel, Paul Keller, and Gilbert Montez 7. John Golder, John Colannino, Dennis Hickey, Charles Rockwood, and Fr. Jim Barlow.  In addition a commemorative SLMC beer pitcher with glasses was won by Mark Resendez, and lastly four tickets to the St. Luke Casino Night fundraiser was shared by Raymond Paterson and David Keller.     

Motion to adjourn meeting was provided at 8:52 p.m. by Peter Rangel and seconded by Joe Pina and approved by all present.   

Closing Prayer was led by Fr Barlow.

The evenings raffle brought in $386, and the meal ticket sales were $360. 
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David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

January 14, 2008

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1. Email – Bexar County Detention Ministries, Inc. thank you for Christmas toys and donation. 

Correspondence – Support Request 

1.  Gerlach Livestock Show – Student letters


Justin Moncus, Sarah Newman, Larry Seper, Desiree De Hoyos, Katelyn Wildman,


Dillon Oatman, Patrick Thrash, Mandi Smith, Tyler Hamilton      

2.    Christian Outdoor Alliance - general solicitation 

3.    Catholic Charities – general solicitation (sent to R. Meneses, L. Ridder, D. O’Brien) 

4. Gerlach Livestock Show invitation and Rudy’s $30 gift certificate 

5. Email – Fr. Barlow seeking funds for new assistant pastor at St. Luke’s – Fr. Edvin Rodriguez 

6. Friends of the Children’s Bereavement Center – invitation to Hearts in Harmony Gala 
   

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. Christmas card from the Bulverde Trading Post  

2. WGD Corporate Table reservation checks from:

   Valla Construction, Inc., - $800

   Ernst & Young - $900

   Complete Line Glass Wholesalers, Inc. - $900

3. Returned meeting notice mailings – 2 incorrect member addresses

           Zeke Esequiel, John Kotzur  


6.   Email – from Pres. Silvas announcing the purchase of a Bar-B-Q trailer for $4,200


and authorizing payment.

7.     Frost Bank – December Merchant Statement 
 


Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting January 14, 2008

For January 21, 2008 General Meeting 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. Gerlach Livestock Show – Student letters from: Shelby Baumann, Sean Denton, Katalina Pruneda, Amanda Woods, Heather Woods, Ashley Myhre, Brandon Myhre, Jennifer Blue, Emily Blue,  Andrew Pohlen, T.J. Pohlen, Jenna Hunt, Christin Cavazos, McKenzie Koester, Kelsie Stone, Brittany Stone, Corinne Rhodes      

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Frost December 2007 Family Center Bank Statement 

2. Gerlach Stock Show – Buyer car pass 

3. Texas Alcohol Beer Commission License Renewal – Wine & Beer Retail on Premise Permit 


4. Glazers Wholesale – $30 check for Family Center Account 
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